
Parish Staff 
Pastor:   Rev. Agustin Guzman, C.O. 
       803-627-5297, Cell Phone 
Deacons:   Deacon John Hall 
   Deacon Andrew J. Fatovic 
Pastoral 
Assistant:  Brother John Kummer, C.O.  
Secretary:   Wendy Mason (M/T/W) 
Bookkeeper:   Ricki Alley (Th/F) 
Director of 
Religious Ed.:  Joanne Kazista 
Youth Minister: Julie Hall 
 

Under the Administration of the Rock Hill Oratory 
The Rock Hill Oratory Phone:  803-327-2097 
The Rock Hill Oratory Website: www.rockhilloratory.net 

Celebration of the Eucharist  
Saturday Vigil Mass: 5:00 pm 
Sunday Mass:  8:00 am & 11:00 am 
Wednesday, Thursday & Friday Mass: 9:30 am 
 

Reconciliation/Confession 
Saturdays:  3:30-4:30 pm or by appointment 

Physical Address: 530 Highway 274 
Mailing Address:  P.O. Box 5443 
   Lake Wylie, SC  29710 
Phone:  (803) 831-9095 
Fax:    (803) 831-6042 
Email:    allsaintsparish@bellsouth.net 
Website:  www.allsaintslakewylie.com 
 

Church Office Hours 
9:00 am to 3:00 pm Monday-Friday 



The Week Ahead: 
Saturday 3/4, Saturday after Ash Wednesday 
9:00 am NFP Class 
3:30 pm Confessions 
3:30 pm RCIA 
4:00 pm Respect for Life 
4:30 pm Rosary 
5:00 pm  Mass, + Pro Populo 
Black and Indian Home Missions/ Friends of the Oratory/ 

Building Fund 

Sunday 3/5, First Sunday of Lent 
8:00 am Mass, + Del Laman 
9:15 am  Faith Formation 
9:30 am Catholic Faith Study 
11:00 am Mass, + Dan Hamilton 
6:30 pm Faith Formation & HS Youth Group 
Black and Indian Home Missions/ Friends of the Oratory/ 

Building Fund 

Monday 3/6,  Lenten Weekday 
7:00 pm Lenten Penance Service 
7:00 pm Men’s Club 
7:00 pm Legion of Mary 
7:30 pm Boy Scouts 
Tuesday 3/7,  Lenten Weekday                       
7:00 pm Knights of Columbus    
Wednesday 3/8,  Lenten Weekday 
9:30 am    Mass, + Marvis Hinnman 
3:30 pm Girl Scouts 
4:00 pm  VBS Volunteer Meeting 
Thursday 3/9,  Lenten Weekday 
9:30  am Mass, + Bob Diem 
10:00 am Bible Study 
11:00 am LWAL Mass 
3:30 pm Choir Practice  
6:30 pm Cub Scouts 
7:00 pm K of C Planning 
7:00  pm Catholicism Class (PLC) 
Friday 3/10,  Lenten Weekday 
9:30 am  Mass, + Michelle Balmer 
7:00 pm  Stations of the Cross 
Abstinence 

UPCOMING COLLECTIONS 
March 11-12  OPEN 
March 18-19  All Saints Charities 
March 25-26  Catholic Relief Service 
(American Overseas Appeal) 
April 1-2  Friends of the Oratory/ Building 
Fund 
April 8-9  Holy Ground Fund 

The Week Ahead Continued: 
Saturday 3/11,  Lenten Weekday  
11:00 am McDermott Baptism 
3:30 pm Confessions 
3:30 pm RCIA 
4:30 pm Rosary 
5:00 pm  Mass, + Mary Nobile 
Sunday 3/12, Second Sunday of Lent 
8:00 am Mass, + David Pace 
9:15 am  Faith Formation 
9:30 am Catholic Faith Study 
11:00 am Mass, + Pro Populo 
6:30 pm Faith Formation  
 

OPEN WEEKENDS 
 

May 20-21      July 22-23 
July 29-30      August 26-27 
September 16-17     October 14-15 
October 28-29     November 25-26  
December 23-24     December 30-31 

We wish to thank Mr. James B. Haynes for 
the gift of the handmade needlepoint prie 
dieu covers.  May God bless him for his  
generosity. 

On behalf of the Friends of the  
Oratory Ministry in York County, we  
want to thank  All Saints Catholic 
Church for its generous support of the 
2017 Oratory Valentine Dinner.  We 
raised $26,800 from the dinner which 
goes to support The Oratory  
Endowment Fund.  

Thank	you	for	your	continued	support	of	the	
House of Mercy.		We	received	your	donation	of	
$728.99	and	are	honored	to	remain	an	integral	
part	of	your	church	giving	program.		Through	your	
assistance	we	continue	to	provide	care	for	those	in	
the	late	stages	of	AIDS.		Thanks for your support. 



Vacation Bible School  
Are you interested in helping with the Summer 
2017 VBS at All Saints? Do you want to find out 
more information about VBS? Join us for a  
meeting in the Parish Life Center on Tuesday 
March 7th at 10:00 am or Wednesday March 
8th at 4:00 pm. Contact Julie Hall at  
allsaintsyouth16@gmail.com for more info. 

Formed 
Entertaining Catholic movies,  
programs, talks, and a great selection 
of popular ebooks—all just a click 
away! It’s EASY and FREE to  
Register! Visit formed.org with a web 
browser, click on Register, enter  
Parish Access Code: T2DVPN, enter 
your email and create a password,  
enjoy and share with others in our  
local community! Our parish pays an 
annual fee for this service, so please 
take advantage of it! 

The Legion Mary, Our Lady of America,  
presidium would like to announce its new  
officers: President, Janie Davis, Vice President, 
Jody Franco, Secretary, Vivian Peralta-Mesa, 
Treasurer, Pat Train. Weekly meetings are held 
every Monday night at 7:00 pm in the 
McGiveny room in the parish life center. For 
those interested in becoming an active member 
or auxiliary member please  
contact:  
Janie Davis at 803-412-2708 or 
janeann1954@yahoo.com 
Heather Porazzo at 803-792-5946  
or hporazzo@gmail.com. 

All Saints Men’s Club March Business 
Meeting will be Monday March 6th  at  
7:00 pm in the Parish Life Center.  Topics 
will include Spring Golf Fundraiser, Parish 
Council Update, and Fall Spaghetti Dinner 
planning. 

The Adult Fellowship Luncheon  
will be March 14th  at 11:30 
AM in the Parish Life Center. 
Our program is the movie 
"Miracles from Heaven". Sign 
up is a must after Masses the 
weekend of March 4 & 5.  
Cost for lunch is $9.00 due at 
signup. Please contact Barbara 
for information at 1-321-544-1137. 

Young Adult Lenten  
Evening of Recollection 

Friday, March 24th, 7pm 
Join us for a mini retreat from the stress of life 
with an evening of reflection. Talk offered by  
Fr. Agustin, Adoration, Stations of the Cross 
and the chance to find out about coming  
opportunities for all young adults, ages 18-35, 
in the Diocese of Charleston. We look forward 
to seeing you there! Questions?  
Contact Associate Director of Young 
Adult Ministry, Lexie Segrest, 
at lsegrest@catholic-doc.org 

Baby Bottles for Life New Date 
The Knights of Columbus and the Respect for 
Life Committee will be sponsoring our yearly 
Baby Bottle Campaign.  We will hand out baby 
bottles during the weekend of March 4 and 5, 
2017.  Please take a baby bottle and fill it with 
change, dollar bills and or checks.   
Bring the bottle back the weekend of 
March 18th-19th.  

All Saints Boy Scout Troop 365 will be  
having a BBQ fundraiser on April 1st.  
Proceeds will be used to help offset the cost 
of their Washington DC summer trip. 
Scouts will be selling BBQQ tickets after 
Mass the weekends of March 18/19 and 
25/26. To purchase tickets or 
make a donation you can  
contact Jason Floyd,  
Scoutmaster 704-877-8726.   



SACRAMENTS 
Baptism: The celebration of Baptism is a moment of Grace for those to be baptized, for their families, and for the entire Parish Community.   
Preparation class is held the last Tuesday of each month at 7pm. Please call the office to RSVP. A Parish is a certain community of the Christian 
faithful stably constituted in a particular church, whose pastoral care is entrusted to a pastor (Code of Canon Law #515). Therefore, it is important 
for parishioners to register for contact and pastoral reasons. You must have a sponsor letter from the parish in which each of the godparents  
reside. A godparent must have received the sacraments of Baptism, Penance, Holy Communion and, if married, have been married in the  
Catholic Church. 
Marriage: Couples planning to be married must see a priest at least six months prior to the planned marriage. Couples seeking to be married at All 
Saints need to fulfill the All Saints pre-marriage process. The Wedding Coordinator and/or the Pastor will provide the couple with the guidelines and 
secure the date and time of the wedding.  Do not set a date in advance until you have spoken to the pastor. 
Anointing of the Sick: Please call the Parish Office if you or a member of your family need the Sacrament of Anointing. 
After Hours Sick Calls: In case of serious illness after hours, please call 803-627-5297 and leave a message. Messages are checked  regularly. 

Collection for the 2/26/2017 Weekend 
Offertory………..…..…...……..……….......$8,724.50 
Building Fund…….….………...……….….....$250.00 
Friends of the Oratory…………..…………....$301.00 
All Saints Charities….......…...…….……..……$68.00 
Donation for Statue…….….………….........$2,000.00 
Donation for Donuts…….………..……………$38.00 
Families in need ……………………….…….$150.00 
Lighthouse Catholic Media …..……………….$10.00 
Votive Candles..…………......…….……...…...$66.60 

 

Adults: 865  Children: 161 
Total Attendance: 1026 

 

The flowers on the altar this weekend  
were donated by  

Charlotte and Mike Worobec 
Pray for Danny Worobec 

Q2U BBQ PIT 
We will be offering a blackened cod plate 
and shrimp and grits during the season of 

Lent on Friday evenings. 

Middle School Youth Group 
This group is for anyone in grades 6-8. We meet 

the first and third Friday of the month at 7 –8:30 
pm in the Parish Life Center. 

Upcoming date: 
March 3 & March 17 

 
 

High School Youth Group 
This group is for anyone in grades 9-12. We meet 

on Sunday evenings opposite of  
Confirmation Classes at 6:30-8 pm. 

Upcoming date:  
March 5 & March 19 

 

Contact Julie Hall for more info  
803-831-9095 or allsaintsyouth16@gmail.com  

Youth Group News 

TODAY'S READINGS 
First Reading -- The man and the woman ate the fruit 
of the one tree that God had told them to avoid, and 
their shame overtook them (Genesis 2:7-9; 3:1-7). 
Psalm -- Be merciful, O Lord, for we have sinned 
(Psalm 51). 
Second Reading -- Death reigned from Adam to 
Moses, but now grace and life abound in Christ Jesus 
(Romans 5:12-19 [12, 17-19]). 
Gospel -- Jesus was led into the 
desert by the Spirit and there he 
fasted for forty days and forty 
nights     (Matthew 4:1-11).  

Share Your Testimony! 
 
How has faith transformed your life? What 
hardships has it helped you overcome? Where 
are you in your walk with Christ? 
Share the story of your spiritual 
journey with us. Call Kris Johnson 
at 704-904-7529 or email him 
at kdjohnson20@outlook.com 

DON’T FORGET CATHOLICISM CLASS! 
Thursday evenings through April 6th, 

from 7 pm to  8:30 pm in the   
Parish Life Center. 



 
Parish Committees  

Adult Senior Fellowship Peggy Hamilton 701-7334 
Altar Servers, Joanne Kazista……………...831-2033 
Annulments, Rita Kincaid ……………704-907-3607 
Bereavement Ministry, Joan Epping ........... 831-8060 
  (Grief Share)  Charlene Horgan……  704-517-9193 
Boy Scouts, Charles Floyd ............................ 222-0118 
Employment Search Ministry, Lou Foery . 627-4743 
Building Maintenance, Jim Tully………….831-8256 
Bulletin, Wendy Mason ............................... 831-9095 
Catholic Faith Study, Jon and Pat Varvel .. 831-8247 
Choir (Saturday), Kaye Lewis ...................... 831-1983 
Choir (Sunday), Cecilia Carlson ................. 389-3233 
Faith Formation, Joanne Kazista ......... 803-367-3299 
Finance Council, Jerry Epping .................... 831-6838 
Flowers & Plants, Lucy Quigg .................... 831-0947 
Friends of the Oratory, Jon Varvel ............. 831-8247  
Historian, Carmen Quesada ....................... 746-5373 
Hospice, Mary Doyle……………………….831-8213 
Kitchen,  ............................................................. OPEN 
Knights of Columbus, Rick Engel……980-219-8949 
Landscaping, Jim Tully ................................ 831-8256 
Martha's & Mary's, Peggy Burley........ 803-701-7558 
Men’s Club, Kirk Bumber……………..803-619-4188 
Newcomers,  Mary Long………………….. 746-5881 
Parish Council, Fr. Agustin Guzman ......... 831-9095 
Parish Nurse, Madlyn Yap………………...627-5486 
Prayer Shawl, Kathy Rapp .......................... 684-7852 
Prayer Angels, Carla Cullon ....................... 831-8549 
Respect for Life, Connor Leahy………        746-5545 
RCIA, Brother John Kummer…………803-493-3901 
Sacristy, Margaret McBeth .......................... 831-1381 
Safe Environment, Joanne Kazista ............. 831-2033 
Sec. Franciscan Order, Len Diaddario 704-497-4658 
Wedding Coordinator, Ricki Alley………..831-2063 
Women’s Org., Melinda Bumber……  803-619-4188 
Youth Ministry, Julie Hall…………….803-831-9095 

Pope Francis has challenged us to “Be  
Shepherds.., in the midst of your people 
like Jesus the Good Shepherd.”  I  
encourage you as Shepherds of your  
parish to participate in the annual Black 
and Indian Mission Collection.  This  
collection has, for the last 131 years, 
changed the landscape of evangelization 
and education efforts for Native  
Americans, Alaskan Americans and  
African Americans throughout the United 
States.  Never have the needs for these  
communities been so great.  History tells 
us that lasting change to a community 
can come through faith, hope and  
charity. Continue to support this mission 
of faith and hope through you most  
generous charity. 

Wedding Banns 
Father Agustin Guzman, C.O. witnessed  
the wedding of Megan Jones and  
Patrick Webster on Saturday, February 25, 2017  
at 1:00 p.m. at All Saints Parish. 
Father Agustin Guzman, C. O. is preparing and will 
witness the wedding of Maria Sofia Bracamonte and 
Hunter Alexander Litaker on Friday, July 21, 2017  
at 10:30 a.m. at All Saints Parish.  The couple are  
parishioners. 
Father Agustin Guzman, C.O. is preparing and will 
witness the wedding of Katelyn Grace Kennelly and 
Christopher Hayward Gorospe on Saturday,  
October 21, 2017 at 3:00 p.m. at Saint Anne Parish.  
The couple are parishioners at St. Anne. 

GN 2:7-9; 3:1-7; PS 51:3-4, 5-6, 12-13, 17;   
ROM 5:12-19; MT 4:1-11 
 
On this First Sunday of Lent, it seems appropriate 
that all the readings reflect in some way on the issue 
of temptation. We are familiar with perhaps the most 
common prayer, the Our Father, in which we ask 
God to “lead us not into temptation.” 
In the Catechism of the Catholic Church, it is  
interesting to note that #2846 tells us “It is difficult to 
translate the Greek verb used for ‘lead us’ into a  
single English word. The original Greek word means 
both ‘do not allow us to enter into temptation’ and 
‘do not let us yield to temptation.’ Sins come from 
consenting to temptation.” 
For our Lenten missions, the issue of “temptation” 
would seem to have numerous facets which should 
influence us. Clearly we need to pray, and often, for 
God’s help as we try to avoid sin, and attempt to 
change our lives during this time. Also, we must  
consider the importance of recognizing and  
confessing our sins in the Sacrament of  
Reconciliation. These should be part of our Lenten 
plans; living lives of stewardship might help us  
continue these efforts beyond Lent and throughout 
our lives. Archbishop Fulton Sheen, the late and 
great Catholic Evangelist and television personality, 
devoted entire programs to temptation. On one, as he 
considered Lent a time to seek truth as an endeavor 
to resist temptation, he said, “It is easy to find truth; 
it is hard to face it; and harder still to follow it.” 


